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Worship Times 
Thursday @ 7:00pm 

Sunday @ 8:00am, 9:20am, & 
10:30am 

(Livestream Sunday @ 9:20am) 
 

Office Hours 
M-Th: 8:30am - 4:00pm 

Fri & Sun: 8:30am - Noon 

Saturday: Closed 

 

(920) 865-7595 

www.peacelc.org  
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2024 Church Council 
Members 

President    

 Melanie Nyquist              

 CouncilPres@peacelc.org  
 920-619-4500 

Vice President  
 Erin DeGroot 
 edegroot20@gmail.com  
 920-419-5352  
Life & Growth  

 Sandy Nordman  
 nordmansandy@gmail.com  
 920-609-4301 

Ministry Support  
 Aaron Wallender 
 aaron.wallender.nai@outlook.com 

 920-606-7759 

Staffing    

 Dick Lindstrom 

 dlindstrom53@gmail.com 

 920-360-9115 

Parish Education  
 Lynn Aprill 
 l.aprill8@gmail.com 

 920-680-7168 

Building & Grounds   
 Dennis Schwenke 

 dschwenke@new.rr.com 

 920-869-1388 

Worship           

  Kiley Mroczynski 
 kileyrhae@gmail.com 

 920-819-3117 

 

These committee chairs  
are here to serve you! 

Please feel free to contact them  
with any questions or concerns. 

 

 

 

Staff 
Senior Pastor        
 Stuart Dornfeld   

 pastorstuart@peacelc.org 

Treasurer                
 Deb Bohm    

 deb@peacelc.org 

Office Administrator    
  Renee Every 

 PeaceAdmin@peacelc.org 
Office Assistant 
 Lisa Juszczyk 
 office@peacelc.org 

Building Superintendent                   
 Lincoln Andre   

 lincoln@peacelc.org 
 Director of Choirs                           
 Mary Smith    

 marymusic1mb@gmail.com 

Church Musician 
 Brittney Genal 
 bgenal13@gmail.com 

Parish Education Coordinator 
 Laura Ruotsala 

 youthed@peacelc.org 

Connect with us! 
• Submit any bulletin articles by noon on 

Tuesdays. 
• Weekly e-newsletter is also available—

contact the office to be added to the 
list. 

• Visit Peace Lutheran Church—Green 
Bay on Facebook (Sunday, 9:20am 
livestream) 

• Email pastorstuart@peacelc.org to join 
the email-prayer-chain. 

• Submit May newsletter articles by   
April 16, 2024. 

• Tidings Newsletter is also available online!  
(Contact the church office if you wish  to 
be removed from the mailing list.) 

mailto:CouncilPres@peacelc.org


Pastor’s Page 
 

Isaiah 55:8-9 

8 For my thoughts are not your thoughts, 
    nor are your ways my ways, says the Lord. 
9 For as the heavens are higher than the earth, 
    so are my ways higher than your ways 
    and my thoughts than your thoughts. 

There are so many ways that we can think of and try to understand what “God” is like.  Each of us 
individually have our own images and ideas and metaphors.  This is a good thing, as those things 
are all ways that help us to come to grips with “God”.  In reality, all of those things are simply words 
and images in our minds…not the actual being of “God”. They can help us, but they can only take 
us so far… 

What is often arrived at in our minds is that we cannot actually fathom what “God” really is…that we 
are left with simply…mystery and awe.  

Mystery and awe of how vast and amazing and good and gracious “God” is…and that this being 
deigns to dwell with us…to be with us…here… 

It’s amazing and humbling and well…mysterious!  

For quite a few years I have listened to a Lutheran Duo called “Lost and Found.” They have a song 
called “Here”, and it lifts up many of the words and images that we think of, when we think of God. 
The song does so with paradoxes of words and how God is those things and also more than them. 

I commend it to you as the song leaves us with those images but also with the truth that the       
mysterious love of God for each of us “drives out fear.”  

Beyond beyond 
Above above 
Your Spirit breathes 
And everything exists 
 
Before before 
Without without 
It brings us to our knees 
To think of this. 
 
 

Refrain: 
You are here 
You are here 
We proclaim your name  
You draw near 
Perfect love 
Drives out fear 
We believe 
We receive  
You here 
 

Against against 
Between between 
Reveal to us O God 
Your holy plan 
 
Inside inside 
Beneath beneath 
We are overwhelmed 
And understand 
 
Refrain x2 

Whatever words, images, metaphors and things that we have in our minds for us to understand 
“God,” may we all remember that God is “here” and that the “perfect love” of God “drives out all fear.”  

+Pastor Stuart+ 



Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee Update – March 2024 

The Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee team has been meeting regularly (about 
twice per month) since November 2023 and are making consistent progress toward the call-
ing of an associate pastor.   

The Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee team is a diverse group of dedicated mem-
bers, including Cathy Jarosinski, Fred Stieg, Loren Fuglestad, Joel Gregozeski, Kelly Hohman, 
Kiley Mroczynski, and Pastor Stuart.  The team is being consulted by Cathy Cowling and Pastor 
Asher from the ELCA. 

The Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee’s effort comes after the Church Council held 
several congregational listening sessions in 2023.  The Council hired an outside consultant 
(Cathy Cowling) to facilitate the listening sessions and to complete two Council retreats 
where the Council thoughtfully and methodically reflected on stafÏng needs, roles, and re-
sponsibilities.  Following the listening sessions and retreats, the Council approved the senior 
pastor and associate pastor roles, along with specific responsibilities for each position. 

The committee has completed the draft Ministry Site Profile (MSP) and has submitted it for 
review and approval by the Church Council.  Once approved, the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) 
can be shared with the congregation and will be submitted to the Synod; and the position be-
comes posted for potential candidates.   

Presently, the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee is in the process of developing in-
terview questions and will look to complete a mock interview soon.   

After posting the MSP, the call process begins.  The Synod Director for Transitions will then 
provide candidates to the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) / Call Committee to review.  Selected 
candidates will go through a substantial discernment process.    Please note, the Committee 
will keep candidate information confi-
dential during the discernment pro-
cess.    Once a candidate of choice is 
identified for approval, information 
will be shared regarding the candi-
date of choice for congregation ap-
proval.   

To follow the process along the many 
steps, check out our progression 
chart of the MSP/Call Committee in 
the “Gathering Area,” made by Kelly 
Hohman. 



PLC Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 10:00am 

Pastor Stuart leads the group in a study of the upcoming Sunday scripture 
lesson.  

All are welcome to join,  
no sign-up required.  

There’s always coffee & treats!   

New Member Orientation! 
We invite any families or individuals who have been worshiping 
with us to come to the Donut Room on April 8th at 6:30 pm. We 
will meet for about an hour and talk about what it means to be a 
Christian at Peace, what’s a Lutheran, what is a member and a 
bunch of other things. There will be refreshments and laughter as 
we welcome in another group of 
people into what God is doing at 
Peace.  
We will welcome new members at 
the worship services for that     
coming week. 

Peace Lutheran Church College/University Scholarship  

 

Attention, Peace young adults who are high school seniors or 
students in their first three years of college/university: could you 
use some financial assistance with your postsecondary education? 

We are accepting applications for $1500 scholarships through April 15, 2024. 
Students who received this scholarship in 2023 are also able to apply for re-
newal (up to three additional years, four years/$6000 total). 
Three new scholarships will be awarded by the scholarship committee this 
spring. We look forward to receiving your application packets. Hard copies of 
the application are available in the church office, or if you need one sent to you, 
please email PeaceAdmin@peacelc.org 



Scamming Emails 
 

Pastor Stuart and all Peace Lutheran          
Church employees will never contact you 
directly requesting money. Please ignore 

any emails and do not give them any  
personal information, especially financial 

information. Any contact from Pastor  
Stuart will only come from the following: 

Email: pastorstuart@peacelc.org               
Cell Phone: (920)-615-1363 

Please contact the office with questions. 

Confirmation  

Schedule 
April 3rd  — Learning Session 

April 10th — Learning Session 

April 17th — Learning Session 

April 24th — Learning Session 

Thank you to all the people that have helped with 
Ralph Laine’s funeral.  Whether you were helping 
to do the service, the lunch, or the cleanup.  All 
services were very much appreciated. 

Judy Laine and family 

 

Synod Assembly 

 

Six delegates are needed to attend the   
Synod Assembly.  The Assembly is May 
17th—May 18th at the Oshkosh Waterfront 
Convention Center.  If interested stop in the 
Church Office to register.  Registration    
closes April 15th.  

 

Dear Peace Lutheran Church, 

Thank you so much for hosting “Feed the Snowman Grocery Chal-
lenge!”  Your collection weighed in over 300lbs.  With your help we 
can continue to serve families in need with monthly groceries! 

Thank you for continuing to support us! 

The Giving Tree 

Peace by Piece Quilters 

Anyone interested in helping put quilts     
together can join us on Thursdays from 9:00 
am until noon.  We are thankful for all dona-
tions of fabrics, sheets, draperies and gifts to 
purchase batting for the quilts. 
If interested, call the 
church office or    
contact Mary Pasch at 
920-822-5528. 
 

mailto:pastorstuart@peacelc.org


Website/QR Code 
 

Our website continues to be 
updated monthly! Check it out! 
 

This QR code provides access 
to online giving and is included 
here for any who have become 
accustomed to using it. If you 
have any ques-
tions, please  
contact the 
church office. 
Scan this image  
using your phone’s 
camera. 

Meets 1st Sunday of Every Month  
at 9:15 in the Chapel 

  Are you looking to share your musical talents?     

Bell Choir is looking for additional ringers.  If you 

can read music come join the Bell Choir.  Practic-

es are Mondays at 6pm in the church.  High 

Schoolers to adults are welcome. 

Peaceful Harmony Choir welcomes high school 

and beyond members to join!     Practices are Wednesdays at 6:30pm in the 

church. 

If you have any questions please contact Mary Smith at call/text 920-676-7235 or 

email at marymusic1mb@gmail.com  

Peaceful Grounds  
Coffee Available 

We’re selling Peaceful 
Grounds Coffee again. This 
locally roasted coffee is 
only $10 per ½ pound bag.  
All proceeds from the cof-
fee sale will go toward 
youth mission trips.  Stop 
in the office to pick up a 
bag today! 

Men at Peace 
Daily Devotions 

Christ in Our Home 

April, May, June 2024 

Available in small & 
large print 

Located in the Gather-
ing Area 



Sunday School 

April 2024 Newsletter SS Submission: 
Welcome to April!  A great time of year with summer just around the corner.   
During March, the Sunday School children had the opportunity to learn/
review the books of the Old Testament.  We had two sets of building blocks 
with the book names written on them and challenged them to put them in 
order.  In April, we will be talking about what the Lord’s Prayer is and what 
it means. 
Sunday School children will sing on April 14, at the 9:20 am service, follow-
ing Pastor’s announcements.  Thank you to Ms. Kris and Mr. Dan for ar-
ranging the song and accompanying them on guitar.  We appreciate it! 
The children have been voting on where our offerings will go for 2024.  Top 
contenders are the Children’s Hospital and our local humane society.  The 
winner will be announced on April 7!  All the charities are great causes! 
In April, the children will hear stories of the disciples and their continuation 
of teaching Jesus’ message throughout the world. 
Congratulations to all the students who attended the first communion prep-
aration meeting and were given their first communion! 
The last day of Sunday School is May 5.   I have been asking the children 
for their suggestions on fun games and/or activities to do during that class 
period.  If you would like to plan and/or initiate an activity, please contact 
Laura Ruotsala soon!  The children have done a great job all year and we’d 
like to celebrate and have fun.   
Please remember that your child(ren) can start Sunday School at any 
time during the school year!  Guests are also welcomed to attend.  
Questions can be directed to the church office or Laura Ruotsala at 
youthed@peacelc.org. 

mailto:youthed@peacelc.org.


April 2024 
 

Library Overview: 
In 2023, the library gained 30 new materials. 
Our circulation the past 3 years: 
• (2023) 129 books (44 children and 85 adult) and 25 DVDs (20 
children and 5 adult) 
• (2022) 172 books (74 children and 98 adult) and 6 DVDs (5 children/1 adult) 
• (2021) 78 books (29 children and 49 adult) and 18 DVDs (16 children/2 adult) 
 

*Peace library appreciates the donations of books, DVDs & CD’s, but the library no 
longer takes donated VHS tapes.  The library committee reserves the right to accept, 
reject, or weed out any outdated or non-appropriate items for the library. 
 

Spring is here!! If you are doing any spring cleaning around your home, we are ask-
ing that you keep a look out for any church library materials and please return to the 
white plastic can in the library. Unsure it belongs to the church library;                  
“Peace Lutheran Church” will be stamped on the checkout card pocket.  Our list of 
overdue or “missing” materials is quite lengthy.  We appreciate your assistance. 
 

The purpose of Peace Library is to further the Gospel so that “the Spirit of God may 
emerge from a book, to take wings in the minds, the hearts, and the hands of its 
readers.” We hope that Peace Library is accomplishing this purpose through whole-
some recreational reading and members will continue to utilize the library and the 
great resources it has available.  
 

Rain or Shine we love Reading all the time.  HAPPY SPRING! 

Community Announcements 
All community announcements will be displayed in the donut room. Stop in 

the office if you have a community announcement to share! 



 



PATHWAYS TO PEACE 

 

Our Pathways to Peace Ministry continues to 
grow through our friendships and relationships 
with our Parishioners. We are even able to give 
Holy Communion if requested. Our ministry loves sharing a little of 
Peace sunshine with our Parishioners. We are finding they are  
doing the same for us. A true blessing for all! 
 

If you have a friend or family member you think would enjoy a 
home visit, phone call, or would like to receive Communion at 
home by one of our Pathways to Peace volunteers, please fill out 
a form in the church office. You can get in touch with Jill Miller (920
-621-4778) or Sue Hancock (920-737-5143) if you have any ques-
tions or concerns.    

 

Check out the new Full Circle  
display in the donut room. 







Katie’s Circle 
Katie’s Circle meeting/Bible study: Tuesday, April 16, 2024, at 1:00PM  

Personal 
Care Kits 

Assemble ordinary items into ex-
traordinary gifts of love for people 
coping with war, disaster, and pov-
erty. 

Personal Care Kit items are collect-
ed year-round.  Please drop dona-
tions in the wicker basket in the 
gathering area. 

 

 

• Light weight bath towel  

• Bath sized soap bars 

• Wide tooth comb 

• Single toothbrush in 
packaging 

• Metal nail clippers 

Greeting Cards For Sale 
 

Do you need a card for an upcoming special occasion? 
Birthday, anniversary, holiday, baptism, confirmation, grad-
uation-- just to name a few? Thanks to some generous do-
nors we have scores of greeting cards for all occasions at a 
very reasonable price of 50 cents each. The cards can be 
found in the Donut Room. Many are from commercial greet-
ing card companies, but we also have some beautiful hand-

made cards. Payment for the cards can be placed in the 
slot on the display cupboard. Why not pick up a few today? 

This month we finish our theme Scripture and Nature, with Food: Daily bread for the health 
of the world. Most of us hunt, harvest, and forage in grocery store aisles. We’ve for-
gotten the ways our food first comes to us—from fields, flocks, forests and farms. 
Considering our relationship with creation and our faithful stewardship of the earth 
means paying attention to the ways we eat. In this final session, we’ll see how stories 
of food in scripture offer us ways of faithful eating that are responsible, celebratory 
and delicious.  

Study leaders will be Nancy Hallada and Paula Kocken. 

Each month is a separate study. Previous attendance is not required. Copies of the 
Gather magazine are available in the church office.  





 

 

Remember to check into 
PEACE LUTHERAN on FACE-

BOOK 
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